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We pay our respects to the
traditional custodians of this

land both elders past, present,
and emerging. We give thanks

for the site on which our school
is built and are grateful for our

beautiful surrounds.



Dear God,
Give me strength today 

             to show kindness in all that I
do. Help me to open my arms to

those less fortunate and extend my
hand to those who may need it, so
that they may see You in my kind

words 
and actions.

It only takes one kind word to make
us feel loved. May the words we say 
be kind and thoughtful. It only takes

one loving word to make us feel
comforted. May the words we say 

be blessed. It only takes one
comforting word to make us feel

positive. 
May the words we say be helpful.

Amen

Dear families, parishioners, and friends,









Message from
the Principal

Message from the Principal 2

This week we congratulate our mixed football
team who won the grand final this week by 2
points! This means that they progress to the
Goldfields division level on Monday, June 19 

which will be played in Castlemaine.
Sporting success is measured in many ways 

from a willingness to participate and have a go to
excelling as a team or individual. All of our

children have gifts known to them and other gifts
waiting to be recognised. Together we support
our students to succeed in their learning as we

strive to educate in faith and with a deep
commitment to assisting all students to grow as

people in our community. From the tentative
 little steps of the Foundation students to the
strong leadership qualities displayed by our 

most senior students, we have much to celebrate
and feel proud of at our school today. 

St. Ambrose Parish Primary School is a Child 
Safe School called to action through Gospel
values. Through the mission of Jesus, we are

called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all. 
We know connection is so important in 

equipping our children with confidence, a sense
of self worth and belonging. This in turn helps

them to thrive, however,  life is busy and it 
seems hard to fit everything in! Fortunately
making meaningful connections with your

children doesn’t have to be time-consuming 
or require preparation- we can have “mini-

connections” throughout the day while driving
them to school, standing in line at the checkout
or when they are hanging around in the kitchen

wondering what's for dinner.



 Find what works for you and your family -Dr.
Matt Sanders (Positive Parenting Program)
suggests trying to spend small amounts of

time with your child- even as little as one or
two minutes- frequently throughout the day. 
The time that is special to your child might be

when they approach to tell you something,
show you something important, ask a

question, or involve you in their activity. When
these moments occur and you are not

occupied with something important, try to
stop what you are doing and be present with

your child for just a short time. It takes a bit of
practice to really tune in but it can really be
powerful in developing positive relationships
with your child. (This strategy also works for

partners/ family/ friends and work colleagues
too!)

 Ways to Connect with Your Children could be:
·Talk (and Listen) to Them.

·Take an Interest in their Interests.
·Invite Them Into Your World.

·Find a New Hobby.
·Guilt is Not a Weapon.

·There's a Time For Friendship and a Time For
Parenting. 

.Don't Get Discouraged.
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School Production National Simultaneous
Storytime (NSS) 

National Simultaneous Storytime (NSS) is a
wonderful initiative supporting reading and

children's literacy. The official story time
book for 2023 is The Speedy Sloth written

by award-winning picture book author
Rebecca Young and illustrated by award-
winning children's book illustrator Heath

McKenzie. NSS is a vital campaign that
aims to engage children of all ages to read
and enjoy books while teaching them the

value of literacy. The Speedy Sloth is a
delightful story of COURAGE, TENACITY,
PARTICIPATION, and CELEBRATION of all
WINNERS! Spike is proud to run her own
race! Here at St Ambrose Primary School,
all children tuned in to this opportunity to

stop and engage with this great story!

Our students are filling the corridors with
their beautiful voices as they prepare for
our school production next term. Be sure
to set the dates aside as it will be a great

night of celebration!

Semester One Reports
Our teachers are in the process of gathering

and analysing data to assist with writing
their Semester One reports. Research shows

that children are more likely to perform
better when school and families work

together. Our formal reports are another
opportunity for us to foster our school-

home partnership with you. You will receive
a formal written report for your child/ren

on the last day of this term via email.



This report will provide feedback about your
child’s progress and achievement in

accordance with the Victorian Curriculum. 



An Operoo will go out in a couple of weeks
to enable you to book in for your mid year

parent-teacher conversations in term three. 

Our Canteen is 
Humming Along!

Our children are enjoying having the
canteen open again! Thank you to the

amazing team for all they have done to
enable our families to have this option

again. Katie is doing a super job cooking
on Tuesdays ready for the students to

order on Wednesdays. Thanks also to our
canteen committee Danielle P, Danielle G,
Nicole, Michelle, Chelsey and Angela and

Kristy who assisted on Wednesday.  
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 Anslow St Entry

If you drop off and pick up from Anslow St.
you may have noticed that we have had

the gate repaired. To avoid weakening the
hinges we ask that you use the middle tall
bar (see red arrow)  to unlatch the gate.

Thank you.
 If you drop off and pick up along Urquhart

St we ask that you use the gate leading
into the presbytery yard that leads into
the schoolyard on the south side of our

building. Can you remind your children to
refrain from jumping over the fence. The
ground is wet and slippery and we don't
want children to injure themselves. The

path pictured is the entry point if
dropping off on this side. Thank you for

your co-operation.



Mr Lawlor on Ch 7!

During the January school holidays, 
I was lucky enough to be invited to be a
part of the new Channel 7 quiz show, 

The 1% Club. The show isn't about
remembering facts like other quiz 

shows, but is more about how you think. 
I have been using questions from the 

show in our class and it has been great 
to see how many of our students do 

better than many of the adults 
on the show. 

I will be on the show with one of my
brothers, Xavier, and we were both 
pretty keen on getting further than 

each other. While there were 100
contestants on the show, my main aim
was to make sure I got further than he
did. I had never been to the taping of 
a TV show, so I was quite fascinated 

in how they are created. The taping of 
the show went for four hours and then

they cut it down to a 45 minute TV 
show. I am really looking forward to

watching the show next Monday 
(5th of June) to see how often I make it 

on the show, so keep an eye out for 
me in the crowd shots if you are 

watching it. 



Mr. Lawlor
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Parents & Friends
Roles to Consider

We are looking forward to meeting with our parent's
association on Tuesday, June 6th at 7 pm in the library. We

will send out the agenda for this meeting in next week's
newsletter. You may like to consider one of the following
roles on our P&FA. Our P&F policy is also attached to this

newsletter. 



P&F Roles, Duties, and Responsibilities



The President leads the P&F Association by:
·Planning and chairing meetings in consultation with the

secretary and principal; 
·Ensuring meetings run according to the agenda.

·Ensuring fair discussion - give all an opportunity to speak 
·Ensuring activities are sanctioned by the principal 

·Working with the treasurer to ensure financial
accountability 

·Ensuring decisions are carried out – followed up.
·Encouraging parents to get involved

·Helping parents feel welcome at the school.
·Tuning in to parents’ comments.

·Responding to comments. 
·Meeting and welcoming parents to meetings. 



VICE-PRESIDENT



The Vice President will support the President by:

·Chairing the meeting in his/her absence; 
·Sharing duties and responsibilities as agreed e.g. being

responsible for coordinating the activities of sub-
committees. 

·Being supportive and attending meetings. 
·Playing a constructive role. 



SECRETARY 



Duties and Responsibilities

·Preparing the agenda in consultation with the president
and principal.

·Notifying members of meetings (date, time, venue)
·Keeping records.

·Receiving and managing the correspondence. 
·Obtaining reports from sub-committees.

·Writing up the minutes.
·Guiding and advising the president. 

·After the meeting, minutes should be written (typed) up
and actions taken on any decisions 

·Write letters/emails in accordance with the instructions
of the meeting or the President; 

·Preparing minutes for the school newsletter; 
·Confirming attendance of the members and other

appropriate people; 





·Clearing the mail regularly and keeping the

President informed on all issues; 
·Ensuring close communication and cooperation

between the parent association, office staff, school
staff, and parents; 

·Maintaining a collaborative approach.
TREASURER 

Role
The Treasurer accounts for and reports on the

finances of the P&F. 
 

Duties and Responsibilities
·To keep accurate financial records of all receipts

and expenditures; 



SUB-COMMITTEES
A Sub-committee can save time and ease the

workload of the regular P&F meetings by dealing
with particular projects and reporting back to the

P&F meeting. Sub-committees must be set up by the
decision of a P&F meeting and their task should be
clearly defined in writing as part of the minutes of

that meeting.
·Meet with your sub-committee colleagues and focus

on the task
·Be prepared to report to P&F meetings; 

·Attend meetings regularly; 
·Send apologies if unable to attend; 

·Be cooperative at all times; 
·Responsibility for what has been agreed should be

shared by all group members. 
·Attend to the business of a particular sub-

committee to obtain the outcome 
Ensure the Terms of Reference/policy  for the

committee is adhered to 

Click here for our Parents and Friends
Policy
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Bronwyn Phillips
Principal

Building  Update

 James Chettle is keeping the momentum
going with progress being made on the

front entrance as well as the visual
arts/stem (steam) room. All going well we

hope to be able to move into these new
areas by mid term 3.

I have had some families ask if their child
can wear navy shorts throughout the

winter rather than long trousers. Yes, if
students prefer to wear the navy shorts

throughout the winter they can however
they need to wear the long-sleeved shirt

or polo and the jumper or soft shell jacket.
Year six students can wear their rugby
tops. We do ask that students come to

school suitably dressed for cold days. We
strongly advise that children wear a navy

coat as well in the cold weather. Hip
Pocket sells navy coats that are

waterproof. 



Uniform list for options.

Winter Uniform 

Covid 19 Update
There are still cases of Covid in the local

community so we ask that you remain
diligent with Covid safe practices. If you

have tested positive for Covid 19 you
should isolate from the school for 5 days.

Close contacts should wear a mask on
site and test daily.



 Covid information.




https://www.sawoodend.catholic.edu.au/our-school/uniform-shop/
https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/
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Student News

Cobaw Sports
On Tuesday the 23rd the 5/6s went to

Romsey to compete in the Cobaw Winter
Sports. We played footy, netball and

softball. 
I played girls netball and we played 6

games against OLR, Candlebark, Woodend
Primary, Kynton Primary, St Mary’s,
Lansfield Primary. We won all of our

games and made it into the grand final,
but unfortunately, we lost against St

Mary’s. The score was 7 to 13. At the end of
the day we all had fun and everyone did

their part in the team .



Tahlia played GA or GD 
I played GD or C 

Isla played WA or GS
Mia played GD or GK

Catalina played WD or GD
Alexandra played WA or GS

Ruby played C or WA
Carlie played GS or WA
Liv played WD or WA

 

By Emmy





    On Tuesday the 23rd of May our school
attended Cobaw Winter Sports. We Left on

the bus at 9:00 am and got there around 9:30
am. 

The mixed netball team played six teams. It
was so much fun and we all had a great time.

We won 4 games and lost 2 games. We got
into the semi-final but unfortunately we lost. 

Overall it was a great experience and we
loved it. We would love to thank Joanna for

doing all the scoring. It was hard for her, but
she got through it! We would also love to
thank Mrs Macca for running the day. She

was all over the place and she was awesome. 
Written by Arlia and Alani.
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Student News

Prep K visit the Library
Prep K enjoyed their visit to Woodend

Library for National Simultaneous Story-time
on Wednesday.




 Mixed Netall
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Student News

27 May   Lily M
31 May    Evelyn C
               Bill R
1 June     Poppy C

Student Representative
Council

We congratulate the following students on
being elected as their class SRC

representative: Sonny B (absent), Sebastian,
James, Audrey, Marli, Haley, Ava, Asher &

Elijah.

to contribute ideas and form partnerships. 
to co-plan and initiate learning. 
to allow for students to be consulted about decisions made within the school. 

 The purpose of the SRC is to strengthen student voice and agency across the school: 

     A student from each class was elected from year 1 to year 5. 
 Each grade went through a process and voted on its own student council member. 

The student representative will sit for half a year. They will meet once per fortnight. 
The Grade 3/4 team will rotate to facilitate meetings. 

The first SRC will be charged with deciding how the students will consult with their council
members, and deciding how the SRC will communicate its ideas with leadership and the rest of the
students.

George, Bill and Seb are pictured showing some
work that they are very proud of. 

Jake, Darcy and Hunter pictured below proudly
holding the priemiership flag for being in the

winning team of mixed football Cobaw and
district sports.




Students Achieving
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V i c t o r i a n  P r e m i e r s  R e a d i n g  C h a l l e n g e  
S t .  A m b r o s e  i s  e n c o u r a g i n g  y o u r  c h i l d r e n  t o  r e a d  e v e r y  d a y !

J o i n  t h e  V i c t o r i a n  P r e m i e r s  R e a d i n g  C h a l l e n g e  b y  c l i c k i n g  o n
t h e  l i n k  a b o v e  o r  G o o g l e  i n f o r m a t i o n  a b o u t  t h e  c h a l l e n g e .  

 S i g n  y o u r  c h i l d  u p  a n d  s t a r t  r e a d i n g .  
A l l  t h e  i n f o r m a t i o n  i s  c o n t a i n e d  o n  t h e  w e b s i t e .

H a v e  F U N  a n d  g e t  r e a d i n g !  

10Library News

T h e  F O S S A L ’ s  h a v e  b e e n  a  w o n d e r f u l  h e l p  i n  t h e  l i b r a r y .
W e  m e e t  e v e r y  M o n d a y  a n d  d i s c u s s  w h a t  w e  a s  a

c o l l e c t i v e  c a n  d o  t o  i m p r o v e  o u r  l i b r a r y  a n d  a s s i s t
s t u d e n t s  a n d  t e a c h e r s  a l i k e .  S t u d e n t  v o i c e  i s  v e r y

i m p o r t a n t  a n d  t h i s  g r o u p  o f  e n t h u s i a s t i c  s t u d e n t s  h a v e
l o t s  t o  o f f e r .  T h e  F O S S A L s  e n c o u r a g e  e a c h  o t h e r  t o

a s s i s t  i n  m a n y  w a y s  i n  t h e  l i b r a r y  a n d  t h e  s c h o o l .  T h e y
c o n s t a n t l y  t i d y  t h e  p i c t u r e  s t o r y b o o k  b o x e s  a n d  a s s i s t

t h e  j u n i o r  t e a c h e r s  b y  h e l p i n g  t o  t i d y  t h e  j u n i o r  r e a d e r
b o x e s .

A  g r o u p  o f  b o y s  h a v e  b e e n  r u n n i n g  t h e  V E R Y  s u c c e s s f u l
C o m i c  C l u b  o n  M o n d a y  a n d  T h u r s d a y  l u n c h  t i m e s .  T h e y
a n n o u n c e  t h e  g r o u p  o v e r  t h e  l o u d  s p e a k e r  a n d  m o n i t o r

a n d  a s s i s t  s t u d e n t s  o n  t h e  l i b r a r y  d e c k .  L o t s  o f
s t u d e n t s  h a v e  c o m e  a l o n g  t o  d r a w  c o l o u r  a n d  l e a r n  f r o m

J o  M c ,  S i d  M  a n d  G u s  H  a n d  a l l  t h e  F O S S A L  t e a m .



E l i j a h  E  h a s  c r e a t e d  a  w o n d e r f u l  d e s i g n  f o r  t h e  2 0 2 3
b a d g e s  a n d  i s  f i n e - t u n i n g  t h e  d i m e n s i o n s  t o  f i t  t h e

b u t t o n  m a c h i n e .  W e  w i l l  s e e  t h e  F O S S A L s  p r o u d l y
w e a r i n g  t h e  b a d g e s  s o o n .

C h a r l o t t e  N  h a s  b e e n  b u s y  d e s i g n i n g  a  d i s p l a y  f o r  o u r
W o n d e r f u l  W i n t e r  D i s p l a y .  S t a y  t u n e d  f o r  m o r e  i n  t h e

c o m i n g  w e e k s .



T h a n k  y o u ,  C l a r e  S h a n n o n .



https://www.vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge
https://www.vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge
https://www.vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge
https://www.vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge
https://www.vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge
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1 / 2  R a c o ' s  r e f i n e d ,  r a d i a n t ,  a n d  r e c e p t i v e  r o o m m a t e s  h a v e  b e e n  s u p e r  b u s y
t h i s  w e e k !  O u r  w e e k  h a s  b e e n  f i l l e d  w i t h  l e a r n i n g .  

W e  p a r t i c i p a t e d  i n  a  S i m u l t a n e o u s  s t o r y t i m e  w h e r e  w e  w e r e  a b l e  t o  l i s t e n  t o
a  l i v e  r e a d i n g  o f  " T h e  S p e e d y  S l o t h "  a n d  s e e  t h e  i l l u s t r a t o r  d e m o n s t r a t i n g
h o w  h e  c r e a t e d  t h e  p i c t u r e s  f o r  t h e  s t o r y b o o k .  M a t h  h a s  b e e n  f i l l e d  w i t h

s h a p e s  a n d  w e  a r e  b e g i n n i n g  t o  l e a r n  a b o u t  a d d i t i o n  a n d  s u b t r a c t i o n .  T h i s
w e e k  w e  h a v e  d r a w n  n u m b e r  l i n e s  t o  a s s i s t  u s  w i t h  t h i s  p r o c e s s .  O n  F r i d a y

w e  s h a r e d  i n  a  J u n i o r  A r e a  L i t u r g y ,  w h e r e  e v e r y o n e  r e a d  a n d  s a n g
b e a u t i f u l l y .  L i b r a r y  t i m e  i s  a l w a y s  a  f a v o r i t e  f o r  o u r  c l a s s  w i t h  F i o n a  h a p p i l y

s c a n n i n g  a l l  o u r  b o o k s .  H e r e  a r e  p h o t o s  o f  y o u r  l e a r n i n g  f r o m  t h i s  w e e k .
E n j o y .  
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D O  T H E  N U T B U S H

5 / 6  M A T H S



Mental Health & Wellbeing at St AmbroseMental Health & Wellbeing at St Ambrose




Erin BrassErin Brass
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JOIN THE CELEBRATION OF ALL THINGS 

“If we do not pray, we will not have the
strength to go forward in life. Prayer is

like the
oxygen of life.” – Pope Francis.






For a Life of Prayer
 The Pope Video 12 – December 2020






Faith & Family

For all Faith & Family related matters, please email:  nicole.sherlockbyrne@sawoodend.catholic.edu.au

Faith & Family 15

Y O U R  P A R A G R A P H  T E X T

L o v i n g  C r e a t o r  g u i d e  u s  a s  w e  s e e k
t o  s h a r e  t h e  m e s s a g e  o f  l o v e  w i t h  t h e  w h o l e  w o r l d .

B l e s s  u s  w i t h  t h e  s t r e n g t h  a n d  w i s d o m
t o  r e a c h  o u t  t o  t h o s e  w h o  n e e d  t o  h e a r  t h e  G o s p e l .
G i v e  u s  t h e  c o u r a g e  t o  l i v e  o u t  o u r  f a i t h  e a c h  d a y

a n d  t o  b e  a  s h i n i n g  e x a m p l e  o f  y o u r  l o v e
W e  m a k e  t h i s  p r a y e r  t h r o u g h  J e s u s  C h r i s t ,  o u r  L o r d .  

A m e n

C L I C K  H E R E  F O R  T H E  G O S P E L  R E F L E C T I O N
O U R  C O M M I S S I O N  –  T O  B O L D L Y  G O  ( M A T T H E W  2 8 :  1 6 - 2 0 )

I M P O R T A N T  T E R M  2  F A I T H  D A T E S



S E N I O R  G R 5 / 6  L E V E L  M A S S  
W E D N E S D A Y  7 T H  J U N E  -  9 . 3 0 A M



E N D  O F  T E R M  2  W H O L E  S C H O O L  M A S S  

W E D N E S D A Y  1 4 T H  J U N E ,  9 . 3 0 A M



S A C R A M E N T  O F  C O N F I R M A T I O N  C H U R C H  P R A C T I C E
W E D N E S D A Y  1 4 T H  J U N E , 1 1 . 4 5  -  1 2 . 4 5 P M .



B I S H O P  T E R R Y  C U R T I N ’ S  C O N F I R M A T I O N  T A L K

V I S I T  -  T U E S D A Y  3 0  T H  M A Y ,  1 - 2 P M



M I D D L E  Y R S  L E V E L  M A S S  
W E D N E S D A Y  3 1  S T  M A Y ,  9 . 3 0 A M



S A C R A M E N T  O F  C O N F I R M A T I O N  M A S S

S U N D A Y  1 8 T H  J U N E ,  1 P M .

WONDERING

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mJrVAxYKdLk&ab_channel=ThePopeVideo
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mJrVAxYKdLk&ab_channel=ThePopeVideo
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mJrVAxYKdLk&ab_channel=ThePopeVideo
mailto:nicole.sherlockbyrne@sawoodend.catholic.edu.au
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1c-QgDOq7D7VyguWGB3ZdO194v9DYggI9/view
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